From: To:

M54 to M6 Link Road; Church Eleanor; Councillor Robert Cope

**Subject:** Re: M54 to M6 Link Road - Live Streaming update

**Date:** 19 January 2021 19:35:30

Attachments: image002.png

Dear Councillor Cope,

Just wondering if this issue has appeared on the agenda yet with the Planning Inspectorate? Kind Regards,

Pramesh Chandra | BEng (hons), MSc, CEng MRAeS

On Tue, Nov 3, 2020 at 6:29 PM pramesh chandra <

> wrote:

Hello.

I wanted to participate in this process but unfortunately couldn't.

My query is related to the change in the PRoW on Hilton Lane. Currently this runs through the side of a residential property and a commercial business (Majestic Travels) and then continues onto the field. Original plan published Jan 2020 (see attachment bubble 5/2 on TR010054-000115-TR010054 M54 2.7 Streets, Rights of Way and Access Plans\_EXTRACT) stated that this will be removed from the domestic and commercial business and a new footway was proposed; however, the latest plan has this modified and gone back to the current PRoW i.e. running through the domestic and commercial business (see attachment Published Oct 2020 TR010054-000534-TR010054 M54 2.7 P03 Streets, Rights of Way and Access Plans\_EXTRACT). I do not understand the reason for this change and strongly object as this is not often maintained and poses a safety risk where walkers have to tread on. Regards.

Pramesh Chandra

Unique Ref: 54M6:S57020

On Mon, Sep 21, 2020 at 5:38 PM M54 to M6 Link Road < M54toM6linkroad@planninginspectorate.gov.uk > wrote:

Dear All.

Thank you for filling out our questionnaire regarding the Preliminary Meeting part 1 on 1 October 2020 in which you expressed a preference to observe.

Following a review it has been decided that, on this occasion, the Preliminary Meeting part 1 will not be live streamed. It will, however, still be recorded and the recording published on the NI Project webpage as soon as possible following the event.

This will mean that you will be able to watch it at your convenience and provide written comments, if you wish, on any procedural matters raised at the event by Procedural Deadline B (Monday 12 October 2020) before the second part of the Preliminary Meeting on Tuesday 20 October 2020. I can assure you that you will not be disadvantaged in not being able to observe the event in real time.

If you have signed up to alerts from the project webpage you will receive an email alert when the recording is published. If you have not signed up you can do so here: <a href="https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."//infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/email-subscription.php?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."//infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."//infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."/infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."/infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."/infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."/infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."/infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."/infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infrastructure.php."/infrastructure.php.?project=TR010054&email="fttps://infr

As before there will be a Microsoft Form made available on the project website to make comments on part 1 and to be able to request to participate in Preliminary Meeting part 2 as well as the Open Floor Hearing (OFH) on 21 October 2020.

Kind regards,



## **Eleanor Church**

Case Manager, National Infrastructure Planning The Planning Inspectorate

Web (PINS): https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate

Web (NI): https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/

Twitter: @PINSgov

Email: eleanor.church@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Telephone: 0303 444 5268

Helpline: 0303 444 5000

A Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments.

This communication does not constitute legal advice.

Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.



Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72

